
Old North Davis Neighborhood Association 

Thursday, November 16, 2016 

 

From Molly McCarthy and John Meyer 

 

Discussion of communications/outreach: specifically, ONDNA Listserv(s). 

 

Background 

The board has established a subcommittee (J. Lofland, M. McCarthy, J. Meyer) to review and enhance 

communications utilizing the Association’s website and other means.  Significant enhancements have 

already been made to the website by J. Lofland.  Agendas and other information are now more routinely 

posted to the site, and other improvements are under consideration.  The Board asked M. McCarthy and 

J. Meyer to review and provide recommendations related to the listserv(s). 

 

Individuals can currently subscribe to two listservs.  One is entitled “Board of Directors” and the other 

“General Interest.”  While the Board of Directors listserv reports to share emails that are sent and 

shared amongst the Board, this has not been routinely done in practice.  The General listserv is 

described as one where information about meetings and special events is shared.  This has been the 

practice recently.  The two listservs appear on the web page as shown below. 

 

 

In some previous brief discussions, a reason for the Board listserv was in the spirit of openness and 

transparency.  We support this objective, but worry that since the Board listserv is not often used, and 

yet the board does have communications through email, that we should consider how best to meet this 

important objective.  Before discussing tactics, we believe it is important to consider principles that 

support our communications and outreach strategy. 

Draft Principles (with comments in italics) 

1. A non-commercial mechanism should be developed that provides a way to readily notify 

interested parties of meetings, special events and other activities of the association. (The 

General listserv appears to be an effective mechanism to do this). 

2. (Rather than represent that interested parties will be copied on all board correspondence, adopt 

more effective standards to promote transparency that reflect government practice).  The Board 



of ONDNA is committed to an open and transparent process and will operate under the 

general tenants of the Brown Act as it relates to notice of meetings and board 

communications.   

Discussion and Follow-up 

The implementation of these principles would likely result in the transition of the two listservs into a 

single General listserv to alert interested parties of meetings, events and other notable activities. 

The pledge towards the Brown Act is a bit more complicated.  As envisioned by some, a more universal 

use of the Board listserv would result in an archive of all board communications.  Its elimination would, 

therefore, remove this as a means to establish such an archive.  Government agencies will typically 

retain all emails on their servers.  For an informal association, that is not the case.  Should the Board 

wish to pursue this “commitment” to operate under the Brown Act (California’s open meeting law), 

other means would have to be considered if an archive is desired. 

Before considering the technical operations available to us, we thought it best to discuss with the Board 

to solicit your views on this issue as described above. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


